

### TOOTGAROOK TELEGRAPH

Weekly newsletter of

#### TOOTGAROOK PRIMARY SCHOOL





Website: <a href="www.tootps.vic.edu.au">www.tootps.vic.edu.au</a>
Telephone: 5985 2864

Email Address: tootgarook.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au Issue 26 24th AUGUST, 2017

#### CALENDAR

Friday 25<sup>th</sup> August - PA Pizza Day

Saturday 26<sup>th</sup> August - Tootgarook Market–whole school rostered

Wednesday 30<sup>th</sup> August - Gardening Bee meeting @ 5pm Library

Lunch For Everyone 💙

Thursday 7<sup>th</sup> September - Zoo Excursion – Foundation – Gr 2

Saturday 9<sup>th</sup> September - Gardening Bee 1-4pm

Thursday 14<sup>th</sup> September - Out of Uniform Day – 'Kick-In-A-Can"

#### 2018 Enrolments

Our 2018 planning documentation at this stage, indicates that we will have around 32 Year 6 students leaving the school at the end of the year and that we are expecting around 40 Foundation students next year. Without taking into account the students who may be leaving at other levels due to changes in family circumstances, you can see that our overall school enrolments will continue to climb towards just under 270 students.

To help fine tune our planning processes during the second half of this term, we would be very grateful if families could make contact with the school if they know that they won't be with us next year. We understand that sometimes families may not know the outcomes of house sales/job postings etc until much later in the year, but any information you can provide the school along the way on this matter is really helpful for our planning (particularly in light of our growing enrolments).

As always, if you would like to discuss this matter in person with Mandy Haddad, Paul King or myself, don't hesitate to drop by for a chat.

#### **2017 NAPLAN Results**

As a Professional Learning Community (PLC), our focus over the last several years has been to implement structures that continue to personalise and differentiate the learning for every single student at Tootgarook. As we begin our new Strategic Plan 2018 – 2021 next year, we will reflect heavily on all of our data sets so that we can continue to improve our program provision for all students.

We have been advised that schools will receive individual NAPLAN reports for all Year 3 and Year 5 stake home at some stage next week.

The Southern Peninsula Food For All Inc. is now in its 26<sup>th</sup> year of operation. They are currently packing and distributing in excess of 70 parcels each week to families in need as well as over 522 Christmas hampers in December. To help support the program we will be holding a 'Kick in a can' day on Thursday 14<sup>th</sup> of September. Students are invited to wear free dress and bring in a can of food to donate. Suggested items include: Long life milk, Canned Soup, Baked Beans, Spaghetti, Vegemite, Pasta Sauce, Canned Fruit, Tinned Vegetables, Beef and Vegetables, Tinned Creamed Rice, Pasta, Sweet biscuits



Once again its **market time** this **saturday** 26<sup>TH</sup> **august** 2017 with **THE WHOLE SCHOOL being rostered on**. Notices have been sent home but we are in URGENT need of more helpers - please return the slip below if you can assist - thankyou in anticipation.

×			·×
Roles-cookin		urday 24 <sup>TH</sup> AUGUST 2017 at the grant of a customers, preparing food and c	3
	7.00am 8.00am 9.00am		
	<ul><li>☐ 10.00am</li><li>☐ 11.00am</li><li>☐ 12.00pm - Clea</li></ul>	ın-up	
	Other-Please n	ominate time available and relevant	details
Name:		Child's Name:	Grade:
Contact T/pl	n No:	<del></del>	





#### Student of the Week

Students will be presented with certificates at next Thursday afternoon's assembly.



**Prep P – Mrs Perkin – Zac Boyle-Vella –** every day you strive for accuracy and WOW what amazing progress you have made. Keep up the great work!

**Prep S – Mrs Read – Rosie Forster -** For striving for accuracy and precision. Rosie we are so impressed with your work habits in the classroom. You try your hardest and you are achieving great results. Well done!

**1A – Miss Arnold – Kira Hammond** - Well done on striving for accuracy with your handwriting and making sure your letters are facing the right way!

**1P – Miss Perkins – James Breckon**- For his amazing handwriting in our spelling session this week in the library. James worked independently and has been persisting to improve his lettering. Well Done!

2MB- Miss Boyd -

**3H – Mrs Houston** – **Erik Driver** - For displaying maturity and patience when put into a challenging situation last week. I was very proud to see how you conducted yourself Erik, well done!

**3WB – Ms Walton & Mrs Bos – Harley Hanson –** for his excellent grasp on the English Language and interest in words and their meanings Keep it up Harley!

4H - Ms Hone -

**4P – Miss Pittard – Makayla Tetlow** - For understanding and listening to others. You understand what your classmates are saying and read the messages that their body language is sending you. You act with kindness and are considerate of others at all times. Congratulations Mak!

**5/6H – Miss Munn– Nakeeta Buck –** for always persisting through any challenge she faces with a positive mind frame. Keep up the great effort!

5/6 K - Ms Gibson / Mr Kitchin -

5/6M - Miss McGhee-

Art / Craft - Miss Davey -

**Music - Mrs Young – Shaeli Price –** Congratulations on all of the effort you put into your Koi Kite. I can tell you were focusing on overlapping. Well Done!

**P.E. – Mr Kitchin - Koby deBruyn –** you are a talented athlete and are developing into a strong leader. Keep up the great work.

Lunch For Everyone on Wednesday 30<sup>th</sup> August will be Baked Potato with cheese n bacon – order forms were sent home yesterday and need to be returned with \$2 by 3.30am Monday 28<sup>th</sup> August. NO LATE ORDERS WILL BE ACCEPTED.



Reminder to parents and students- There are NO shop lunch orders on Wednesdays!

### Gardening Club

We will be holding our first out of school <u>Gardening Bee on Saturday September 9<sup>th</sup> from 1-4pm.</u> We would like to have a meeting prior to this with parents who would like to be involved on <u>Tuesday 29<sup>th</sup> of August at 5pm in the school library.</u> There a few things that need to be done prior to September 9<sup>th</sup> that require special skills in <u>building/plumbing</u>. If this is something you may be able to help with please get in touch or fill out the form below and return to school with your child as soon as possible. Thank you, Catherine Hone and the Garden Team

×	 <
My name:	
Ph:	

#### Please circle and return to school by this Friday 25th of August

- ♦ can attend the Gardening Bee on September 9th and the meeting at 5pm Tuesday 29th of August
- ♦ Can attend the gardening Bee but cannot attend the meeting
- ♦ Cannot attend the Gardening Bee but could help with plumbing or building
- ♦I cannot attend

## Book Week Parade







# Book Week Incursion





